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Have a Spring Fling Indoors

It has been unusually warm this fall. In fact, my co-worker came into the office

from a 4-H event wearing shorts—in December! We all know, however, that bleak, cold

winter weather is coming. In fact, it may have arrived by the time you read this. There is

an interesting way to beat Old Man winter and enjoy the beauty of spring flowers out of

season. It is called forcing bulbs and anyone can do it!

The only difficult part of forcing bulbs is storing them in the cold for a period of

months to encourage blooming. You see, most bulbs require a period of cold weather to

fool them into thinking that winter has passed. After the passing of a suitable period of

cold temperatures the bulb is programmed to “switch on” as if springtime has arrived.

Several types of flower bulbs are especially well suited for forcing blooms. The

most popular choices include crocus, daffodils, tulips, amaryllis and hyacinths.

If you buy bulbs you will need to be sure that they have been precooled.

Commercial sources precool bulbs at 40-50 degrees for 12-16 weeks. This precooling

ensures abundant flowering and the development of a strong root system.

Most of the bulbs you will find in your local garden center have not been

precooled. Fortunately, you can do this at home. Simply use commercial potting soil and

plant the bulbs in clay pots. One amaryllis bulb is sufficient for a six inch pot. Daffodil

bulbs are smaller so you can plant up to four of them. Crocus bulbs should be planted at

the rate of 10 per six inch pot. It takes about five tulips or three hyacinths for the same

sized pot. Dr. Paul Thomas, UGA Extension Horticulturist, recommends partially filling

the pot with soil. Then, he recommends putting the bulbs in the potting soil with the

“pointy end up.” Finish planting by covering the bulbs with enough potting soil that only

the tips show. After planting, set the pots outside on top of the ground, preferably on the

north side of the house. There is no need to fertilize the pots since the bulbs have already

stored all the energy they will need.

Water the pots well and then cover them with pine straw or leaves. You can also

put small pots in the back of a refrigerator if your space is limited in an apartment or

dorm room. Water the pots occasionally always being sure to use cold water.

After you have precooled your bulbs you can begin forcing them into bloom.

Simply take a few pots from your cooling area and place them in a sunny window.

Continue to water your plants as needed but don’t fertilize them.

If you don’t have a bright sunny window you can use artificial light. Two

florescent bulbs kept on for 16 hours a day above the plants can also be used to provide

the bright light the plant needs to develop.

As the buds begin to open, place the plants in a prominent area of the home where

they can be enjoyed by all. When the blooms are spent discard the plant. Daffodils are

the exception. If they are planted outside by April they will usually bloom outside the

next spring.

Forcing blooms requires a little preplanning. If you plant them and allow time for

chilling you can enjoy the beauty and fragrance of fresh flowers indoors all winter. If you

have left-over bulbs that you didn’t get planted outside on time why not force them? You

can chill them in the fridge and enjoy them indoors regardless of the season!

